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Buloke Shire Council Mayor, Cr David Pollard was again highly active in Buloke and across Victoria 
during a busy month of April. It was a mix of Local Government Group meetings, consultation 
workshops as well as community celebrations that saw him in high demand. 

The Mayor attended a Victorian Mayors Network Meeting, the Municipal Association of Victoria’s 
Rural and Regional Forum as well as the Rural Council’s Victoria Councillors and Chief Executive 
Officers (CEOs) forum. Each of these events was held in Melbourne and these informative forums are 
pivotal in growing Buloke’s profile and raising the issues faced by small rural shires. In addition to 
these meetings Buloke hosted the Loddon Campaspe Mayors and CEOs meeting at The Rex Theatre in 
Charlton.  

Council business throughout the month saw the Mayor attend several Building Buloke 2030 
community workshops, as well as Library Advisory Committee meetings. Both these projects are 
reaching exciting points in their evolution, with community plans now being written as part of the 
Building Buloke 2030 project as well as the commencement of the Council delivered library service 
now just a handful of weeks away.  

 

Cr Pollard also chaired the latest meeting of the Calder Highway Improvement Committee as they 
continue to advocate for key projects along the pivotal highway for Buloke.  

Finally, the Mayor was able to celebrate the past, present and future in attending ANZAC ceremonies 
in Charlton and Donald as well as the Longerenong College Graduation ceremony and the Charlton 
Debutante Ball.  
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